WINDHAM COMMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes of February 28, 2012
The meeting was called to order by Chair, Bruce Gove.  Present were  Rob Juergens, Donna and Rick Walter, Bruce Gove, Brian and Laura Lapierre, Rick Bernard and Priscilla Payne. Absent were Aileen Pelletier, Paul Tringali, Rachel Michaud.  Guest was Greg Kuliga.  The meeting was held Windham High School.

Minutes - The minutes of January 17, 2012 were approved on a motion by Rick Bernard and seconded by Donna  and were approved unanimously.
Treasurer’s report – $2700.00 in the checking account.   21 applications had been received by this date Feb. 28.  Approved on a motion by Bruce and seconded by Brian.  Rick brought up the fact that we need a process for approving funds before they are expended.  Priscilla made a motion that any monies over $25.00 need to be preapproved by Bruce and Rick and receipts are needed for any reimbursements.  2nd by Brian.  The vote was unanimous.
Committee Structure - Donna reviewed the committee structure that she and Rachel worked on.  (I am attaching a copy for those who were not at the meeting).  Everyone was asked to review it and come prepared to state what committee they will be a part of.  There should be three people to head up each committee and then there are sub committees that each can be a part of.
Chili Challenge – We reviewed the event and then discussed what we need to do and change for next year.
· Time change?  Survey Restaurants to see if 11:30-3:00 would work for them

· Have mailing address on application

· Have chili to go all during the event for $5.00

· Use the same size sample cups for all participants and we will provide them.

· Have a banner across 302 to advertise the event – check pricing

· Folder for Chili Challenge and folders for  all other events

· Professional judges such as chefs and have a blind tasting.  Have that at a certain time so folks can watch.

· More signage and directions to the church.

· Rob will begin a notebook on the chili challenge

Plot layout -  We briefly discussed the plot layout that Laura has done and thought it looked good.
Committee Reports:  Seeds –They intend start 80 tomato plants.  Rob is checking with the middle schoolteachers as to how much space there is.  Seeds should be started by mid April at the latest.
REAL School - Priscilla brought up the subject of collaboration with the REAL School.  A draft letter had been sent to all members prior to the meeting.  Collaboration would be helpful when applying for grants and the REAL School has already participated by helping with the pumpkins last year and by participating in the Chili Challenge.  We would provide educational opportunities and other support.  Rob and Marge will meet with Christine Caputo to continue discussion as to how this would work.
Education – Donna has set up meeting on pest management and other subjects for once a month beginning in June.  She will contact Marissa Caminiti, a master gardener, to see if she can do an educational meeting in May.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:35.

Respectfully Submitted,

Priscilla Payne, Secretary
AGENDA For March 13, 2012
 
Accept minutes of February 28, 2012
 
Treasurer’s report

Plant a Row for the Hungry or participate in Food Pantry garden – Continued from January 17, 2012.
Committees  - Plot Layout and allocation – Committee Structure – final decision
Collaboration with REAL School - update
 
GARDEN ISSUES –  Pest Management - ? MOFGA, Plant a row for the food pantry
GRANTS – 
 
OTHER  - 
